
Coronavirus Statement: As First Responders we are on the front lines of the war against the 2019 

Coronavirus (Covid-19). This is a battle we take very seriously. We want to reassure our fellow 

community members that we are committed to responding to every call-for-service requested of us.  

Preventing Disease Transmission (PDT) is a yearly mandatory training. We have recently reminded all 

responders of the appropriate Personal Protective Equipment (PPE) required for airborne diseases and, 

as always, are disinfecting all equipment after each patient contact. We are mindful that one firefighter 

exposure has a ripple effect on the entire community and are following CDC guidelines, State mandates, 

and local protocols to prevent the spread of Covid-19. 

Please only dial 9-1-1 if you have an emergency. If you or someone you know has had a cough, fever, or 

fatigue and believe you have been exposed to the Coronavirus please advise the 9-1-1 dispatchers so 

that responders will be aware of the appropriate protective equipment required. Remember our 

firefighters are volunteers and our first concern is the safety of ourselves and our families.  

In an effort to limit exposure to our office staff, until further notice, all District facilities, including our 

museum, will have limited public access. This means that all public meetings, classes, and tours are will 

be evaluated on a case-by-case bases and can be denied or cancelled at any time. 

If you have business with the Fire District please call 530-623-6156 or email wfdclerk@wfdca.org to 

schedule an appointment. We encourage you to educate yourself on all the signs and symptoms of 

Covid-19. For up to date information from the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention, go to 

www.coronavirus.gov  

 

 

 

mailto:wfdclerk@wfdca.org
http://www.coronavirus.gov/

